
 Amendment to Policy 5771  
 
 
 

 USE OF METAL DETECTORS 
 
In view of the escalating school violence, the potential presence of weapons in our 
schools, and the school corporation’s duty to maintain a safe learning environment, the 
Board of School Trustees authorizes the use of metal detectors to check a student's 
person or personal effects. Any search of a student's person as a result of the activation 
of the detector will be conducted in private and in accordance with the policy on personal 
searches. Only school personnel who have been trained in the usage of metal detectors, 
law enforcement officers assigned to the school corporation, or school resource officers 
shall operate the metal detectors under the direction of the administration.  
 
 School officials or law enforcement officers may conduct metal detector checks of 

groups of individuals if the checks are done in a minimally-intrusive, 
nondiscriminatory manner. Metal detector checks of groups of individuals may not 
be used to single out a particular individual or category of individuals. 

 
 If a school official or a law enforcement officer has reasonable suspicion to believe 

that a particular student is in possession of an illegal or unauthorized metal-
containing object or weapon, he or she may conduct a metal detector check of the 
student's person and personal effects. 

 
Notice of the Board policy and procedures on the use of metal detectors will be sent to 
parents and students and posted on the website of the school corporation. 
 
The Superintendent shall develop procedures for implementing this policy. The metal 
detector checks will be done only in accordance with the provisions of the Board policy 
and procedures by school personnel or law enforcement officers under the supervision of 
the school administrator. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


